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As I write this article for our Spring Villager, I 
canôt help but think of what a unique year 2020 
was.  Obviously, COVID has been at the top of 
the list in everyoneôs lives and has changed the 
way we operate.  Hopefully, by this time next 
year, we are able to look back at 2021 as more of 
a normal year.  Even though 2020 had its       
challenges, I think the Village faired quite well in 
2020 and I look forward to 2021! 
 
We have just completed the 2021 budget season.  
We recently adopted the water, wastewater and 
stormwater budgets at the January 4, 2021 Board 
meeting.  We did not propose any rate increases 
for any of the utility budgets.  The entire budget 
process went relatively smooth this year and    
ultimately there were no increases to either the 
property tax or the utility charges.  The Village is 
sitting in a good financial position at this point 
and we continue to look for opportunities to    
increase our tax base to help with the local tax 
burden.  We also continue to look for efficiencies 
in our operations while maintaining our         
wonderful services and infrastructure. 
 
Looking ahead, there are a few projects and    
purchases I would like to highlight for this year.   
Bechaud Avenue from McKinley Street to     
Clinton Street will get  completed.  The under-
ground utilities were installed this past fall.  This 
coming spring (2021), the curb and gutter, road 
and sidewalks will all get constructed and       
landscaped.  The Village tries to do most projects 
this way to allow the frost to take care of any    
settling prior to constructing the street and     
sidewalks. We will be continuing our annual 
street maintenance by resurfacing a number of 
streets throughout the Village. Spillman Library 
will be getting a fresh coat of exterior paint. Also, 
with donations from The Oriole Open, the       
Village Pool will complete its exterior remodel 
with installation of new building signs. 

Follow us on 
 Facebook! 

Our staff is currently working on transitioning 
from 2020 to 2021.  There are always a number 
of reports and records to close out and start new.  
I am thankful for such a knowledgeable and 
hard-working staff here at the Village.  They 
make my job very enjoyable.  I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank all of them for 
their selflessness as shown during this past year 
dealing with COVID.  Everyone had to step up 
at one point or another to cover for someone 
who was quarantined and unable to report to 
work.  While many others had to adapt to work-
ing from home during quarantines to make sure  
everything got done.  Please take any             
opportunity you have to thank our great staff! 
 
After 30 years with the Village, Darrin Parsons-
Director of Public Services, has decided to    
retire!  Darrin has served the Village, in the 
Public Works Department for his entire career 
here.  Darrin served as a Crew Foreman from 
1990 until 1998 when he became Assistant    
Superintendent of Public Works.  Darrin served 
as Assistant Superintendent until 2006 when he 
became Superintendent and ultimately became 
Director of Public Services in 2008.  Darrinôs 
history and knowledge will be greatly missed 
and we wish Darrin the best during his           
retirement- please congratulate Darrin and thank 
him for his years of service to the residents of 
North Fond du Lac.   
 
Thatôs it for now, please enjoy the rest of your 
winter and spring and as always, stop in and say 
hello. 
 
Nick Leonard 



 

 

Building Inspector Hours 
 

8 to 10 a.m. and  
1 to 2 p.m. Daily; 
Other times by 
Appointment Only 
Peter Fetters,  
(920) 929-3765 

Village Wide  
Rummage Sale 
May 22nd 

7:00am-5:00pm 
Place your ads in the  

Action Ad  
     or Reporter 

 
 
 
 
 

Questions please 
call 
Kay 923-5765 

North Fond du Lac  
Optimist  

Easter Egg Hunt  

 
 

Saturday ,  

 April 3rd  
9am 

 
 

North Fond du Lac  
Community Center  
280 Garfield Street  
North Fond du Lac  

Infants thru 5th grade  
Visit by the  

Easter Bunny  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Life-

guards Needed  
 

Must have your lifeguard              

certification and be  

at least 16 years old  

 

Stop in at the Village Offices  

 at 16 Garfield  

to pick up an application.  



 

 

VILLAGE DIRECTORY 
 

Elected Officials 
Mike Streetar- Presidentñ  539-1126  
         Ann Price, Trustee ñ   602-6320 

 Chuck Hornung,  Trustee ñ  251-2804 
 Mike Will, Trustee ñ 921-1103 

John Duffyð 251-8631 
  Village Departments 

 Administrator  ñ 929-3765 
 Village Clerk ñ 929-3765 
 EMS/Fire ñ 929-3765 
 Inspections/Zoning ñ 929-3765 
 Library  ñ 929-3771 
 Municipal Court ñ 924-2479  
 Police ñ 929-3760 
 Public Works  ñ 929-3765  
 Community Center ñ 929-3765 
 Water & Sewer Utilities ñ 929-3765 

 For Emergencies ñ Call 911 

    

Village of North Fond du Lac 
16 Garfield Street 

North Fond du Lac, WI 54937-1399 
     

OFFICE HOURS 
8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Monday-Friday) 

 

Visit us on the web at www.nfdl.org 
 

Regular Board Meetings are held on the  
1st and 3rd Mondays  
of the month at 6 p.m.,  
and are broadcast live  
on Cable Channel  980.   

 

Other Committee Meetings: 
 

--Plan Commission, as needed,  
2nd Tuesday of each month at 6 p.m. 

 

--Community Development Authority, as needed, 
4th Tuesday of each month at 6 p.m.  

 

The Villager is published 4 times a year : 
Spring, Summer , Fall and Winter. 

 

!!!! Reminder !!!! 
                                            

All dogs and cats  
in the Village of North 
Fond du Lac need to be 

licensed on a                       
yearly basis.  

The licensing period is Jan 1ï March 31  
please get your 2021 license  

during this time frame. All dogs and cats must have 
a current 

rabies vaccination date on file. 
We recently have had some people question the    
licensing process thinking that your pet  
only needs to be licensed when purchased.  

This is not true. You must  
relicense every year.  

Fees are $10 for a spayed or neutered dog and $5 
for a spayed or neutered cat. It is an additional $5 if 
they are not fixed and a $5 late fee will apply if  
registered after March 31st, unless this is a new pet. 
 

Village Tiny  
Tidbits 

 

Snow and Ice removal  is the       

responsibility of the property 

owner within the village who has sidewalks 

abutting their property, to remove or cause to 

be removed accumulated snow and ice within 

24 hours  after it ceases to fall.  

 

This includes snow: that may have drifted 

overnight; may have been plowed; splattered 

off streets; and snow from clearing out     

handicap ramps to streets, if any are in front 

or off the corner of the property.  If ice cannot 

be removed, it must be salted to help it from   

being dangerous to pedestrians. Ice then must 

be removed when it is feasible.  

Please reach out and help an 

elderly neighbor.  



 

 

 



 

 

 
Spillman Library 
Donations 2020 

 

Binner, Nancy and Bill 
Brautigam Family 
Cauley, Krystal 

Drazkowski, Amy and Eli Mand 
Farkas, Gary and Pam 
Fischer, Karen 
Freiberg, Sherry 
Fritch, Sara 
Garcia, Rita 
Greguske, Lee 
Hanke, Darleen 

Hanson, Jessica and Charlotte 
Hau, Joan 

Huebschman, Connie 
Leemon, Amy 
Lippincott Family 
Maurer, Margaret 
Price, Ann 

Rauls, Charmaine 
Ries, Celilia 

Sabel, Kris and Lexi 
Schaefer, Kelly 
Schmitz, Robert 

Schutz, Jim and Barb 
Steger, John and Ardis 
Steinbrecher, Barb 
Teschendorf, Neil 
Thiel, Lee Ann 
Toth, Andy 

Worm, Darleen and Jeff 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for joining us for a special         

message from Santa and the                     
magical story    

 "The Night Before Christmas"                         
by Clement C. Moore,                                              

illustrated by Charles Santore                      



 

 

Virtual Storytime on Facebook with Ms. Hanna 

 

Wƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀǘ ά{ǇƛƭƭƳŀƴ tǳōƭƛŎ [ƛōǊŀǊȅΩǎέ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜΦ 

 

February 11     Hearts and Flowers 

February 18   Under the Sea 

February 25   Just Plain Silly 

March 4    wƛŘŜ ΨŜƳ /ƻǿōƻȅ 

March 11    Wake Up, Sleepy Head 

March 18     Growing a Seed 

March 25            Tweet-Tweet 

April 1    Marvelous Marsupials 

April 8    Spring Animals 

April 15    Alphabet 

April 22    Robots: BEEPBOOPBEEP 

April 29    Yummy in My Tummy 

 

 



 

 

North Fond du Lac Police Department News & Notes... 

  

Winter Parking Restrictions In Effect 
 

As a reminder, Winter Parking regulations for North Fond du Lac began 
November 15th and remain in effect through March 15th. The ordinance 
specifies that no person shall park on any street from November 15th 
through March 15th, between 8 p.m. and 8 a.m., except in the following 
manner: From 8 p.m. of an even calendar date to 8 a.m. the following 
day, parking shall only be permitted on the side of the street with      
even-numbered addresses. From 8 p.m. of an odd calendar date to 8 a.m. 
the following day, parking shall only be permitted on the side of the 
street with odd-numbered addresses. 
 
Where ordinance already prohibits parking on one side of the street, the provisions of this ordinance shall 
be superseded by those restrictions and parking shall always be in accordance with those regulations. 
 
Parking penalties for the first violation of the winter parking ordinance during any snow removal season 
will be $15.00 ($30 if not paid within 5 days).  The penalty for the second violation shall be $30.00      
($45 if not paid within 5 days).  The third violation shall be $50.00 ($65 if not paid within 5 days), and the 
fine for any fourth or subsequent violation of the winter parking ordinance during a snow removal season 
shall be $100.00. 

On Monday, December 21, 2020, the North Fond du Lac Police Department/Police Benevolent Association 
concluded its annual Food for Families program by delivering gifts and other items to eleven families that the 
Department adopted this holiday season.    
 
Each year a number of area individuals, families, clubs, organizations, churches, schools, and businesses help 
make this program possible through their generous contributions. The Benevolent Association would like to 
thank everyone who made this year another great success. Those that helped make this yearôs program      
possible are: 
   
 
St. Paulôs Lutheran Church 
Community United Methodist Church  
Pursue Church 
American Legion Post #156  
West Shore Snow Pistons 
NFDL Fire Association  
AMVET Post #7 
Charlieôs Banquet Hall & Pub 
Many very gracious citizens 
Several anonymous donors 
 
 
The principle purpose of the North Fond du Lac 
Police Benevolent Association is to en-hance the general  welfare of the community 
and to promote the continuing growth and overall health of the community. This was the 33rd year that the 
Association has been adopting families during the holiday season. 2020 was an   especially difficult year for 
many due to the pandemic. It was truly inspiring and heartwarming to see so many in the community step up 
to assist those in need. Thank you!       
 



 

 

 

DRUG DROP BOX PROCEDURES 
 

Remove pills from original container and place in a 
ǎŜŀƭŜŘ άȊƛǇƭƻŎƪέ ǎǘȅƭŜ ōŀƎ (sandwich or quart size) before placing in Prescription 
Drug Drop Box.  Empty pill bottles may be disposed of in your home recycling.   

Liquid medications should remain in original bottles. 
 

YES                                               NO 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Prescription Drug Drop Box is located in the lobby of the NFDL Police 
Department-16 Garfield St. North Fond du Lac, WI and can be accessed during normal business 

hours. 
 
 
 

Remember: 

PILLS MUST BE SECURED IN A ZIPLOCK STYLE BAG BEFORE BEING PLACED IN THE DROP 

BOX. 

NEVER DUMP LOOSE PILLS IN THE DROP BOX 

 

Learn more about 

prescription safety at: 

www.drugfreefdl.com 

 

 



 

 

  

The School District of North Fond du Lac Update 
Winter/Spring 2021 

COVID-19 ï Election ï Open Enrollment ï Check Us Out 
 

VOTE April 6
th
!! 

 

Board Member Election 
There are two seats on the Board of Education open this election cycle.  Incumbents Stephen Hock  
and Shawn Pollack are running for another term unopposed.  Election date is Tuesday, April 6th, 2021! 
 

Open Enrollment 
On the horizon is Wisconsinôs annual open enrollment period, which this year will be open from     
February 1st through April 30th.  Open enrollment in Wisconsin allows for parents and guardians to   
apply for admission in up to as many as three alternate districts for the following school year.           
The grade levels and programs that will be open for new open enrollment students were established at 
the Board of Education Meeting in January. 
 
The Stateôs open enrollment program has truly created a marketplace in the world of education.        
We are thoughtful of the choices that parents and guardians can make on the part of their students and   
continue to work hard to ensure we meet the needs of every learner.  Our approach has two prongs; 
first to serve all of the students within our District boundaries with high quality educational and        
extra-curricular opportunities.  Second, continue to strive to be a district that attracts students from      
outside our boundaries due to those high quality offerings that lead to student success, growth, and               
opportunity. More information is available on-line at the District website. 
 

THANK YOU ï Board Meetings 
We would like to thank everyone for the continued support of our School District.  The Board of     
Education and staff understand the impact that property taxes have on all of our residents and we vow 
to invest that money wisely to develop and maintain a world-class school district.  See the Board in     
action via OrioleTV or in person (HOPEFULLY SOON) at 1098 Prospect Avenue in the Community 
Room at FLC.  Meetings begin at 7pm.  Upcoming Board of Education Meetings dates are (subject to 
change ï check the website for any changes): 

 

¶ Monday 1/25/2021  

¶ Monday 2/22/2021 

¶ Monday 3/22/2021 

¶ Monday 4/26/2021 

¶ Monday 5/10/2021 

¶ Monday 6/28/2021 



 

 

          

   

 

                                                                  
 

 The Backpack Buddies initiative, within the School District of North Fond du Lac, continues to be available 
for children in kindergarten through 4th grade. Throughout the school year, a nutritious bag of child-pleasing 
food is provided one day a week ï it contains items such as juice or shelf stable milk, oatmeal, breakfast bars, 
fruit, veggies, soups, snacks, and other items.  
 
If youôre interested in seeing how you can help, email backpackbuddies@nfdlschools.org. Donation checks 
can be made out to Oriole Nation, Attn: Backpack Buddies ï you can send to or drop off at the School      
District of North Fond du Lac Office, 1115 Thurke Avenue, North Fond du Lac, WI 54937.  
 
Backpack Buddies exists because of the support and generosity of so many ñpartnersò: non-profit               
organizations, community members (individuals, families, businesses), schools (children/parents/sports 
teams/clubs), and volunteers ï without all of you, there would be no Backpack Buddies for our children. 
Thank you for all you do!  
 

Watch Us, App Us and Check Us Out! 

 
 

Check out OrioleTV on YouTube!  You can find live streaming athletic 
events, OrioleTV Daily News, Live and Taped Board of Education      
Meetings and much more.   

 
The District has an app that is available on both iOS and Android systems.  It is great 
for following the District on social media and finding information easily!  Download 
it on your smart phone or mobile device today! 

Check out our presence on the web!  The School District of North Fond du Lac 
is dedicated to great communication with our customers and constituents.  We 
have a website ï www.nfdlschools.org ï that is dedicated to updated               
information and stories.  Please let us know if we can enhance or include       
anything on our web sites that would be helpful.  We have also begun to utilize 
social media outlets.  Please befriend us on Facebook (Nfdl Schools).  Follow us 
on Twitter @nfdlschools.  If anyone has ideas of how our District could best 
utilize these great tools to best help our students and communities, please           
contact Karen Hoff (khoff@nfdlschools.org) with your great ideas.    

We take great pride in serving the students, parents and greater North Fond du 
Lac community. Please contact me, Superintendent Aaron Sadoff at (920) 929-

3750 or asadoff@nfdlschools.org with any      questions or to schedule a meeting. I always have time to 
meet with the members of this great community and would embrace the chance to talk about the School 
District of North Fond du Lac.   

ñWorking Together for the Success of All.ò 
 

mailto:backpackbuddies@nfdlschools.org
http://www.nfdlschools.org
mailto:asadoff@nfdlschools.org


 

 

ICE AND SNOW CONTROL  
We can have safe walkways in the winter and cleaner water all year 
round.  
 
Winter in Northeast Wisconsin is a great time for outdoor fun, like ice fishing, 
ice skating, sledding and skiing. Here, winter also means  mountains of snow 
to shovel and layers of ice to remove from driveways and sidewalks.  
 
We often try to make ice removal easier by using products like salt and sand 
to melt the snow and ice. Many people do not realize that these products are 
harming local waters and the animals that rely on them. When the ice and 
snow melt, the salt and chemicals flow into street drains that lead directly to 
rivers and lakes.  
 
SHOVEL OFTEN AND EARLY  
Shoveling often during and immediately following the storm removes the snow from walkways and  
driveways before it gets packed down by tires and feet. The most important part of deicing is removing 
as much snow as possible before applying salt or sand - itôs also great exercise!  
 
MAKE THE MOST OF THE SALT YOU USE       
It is not always necessary to see bare pavement to have a safe winter surface. Ask yourself if it is     
necessary that the snow or ice be removed. For salt to be effective, air temperature needs to be warmer 
than the surface temperature of the area you want to treat. A little goes a long way. Use only the        
recommended amount. Throwing down more salt will not speed up the melting process. Use only 
enough deicer to break the bond between the ice and the pavement, then remove the remaining slush 
by shoveling.  
 
LIMIT THE AMOUNT OF SAND YOU USE  
Sand provides traction. It does not melt ice. Sand, although not chemical, contributes to polluting our 
local waters. It adds to the excess sediment that is entering water-ways, eliminating important habitat for 
aquatic plants and animals. Sand does play a role in winter road management. It is often used by      
municipalities on roads to help maintain traction. Since ice removal is typically the concern of         
homeowners, sand may not be necessary.  

 
Stormwater is rain or snowmelt and water from things people do, like overwatering the lawn or 
washing the car on the driveway. This water runs off your property, into the street and down the 
storm drain - picking up pollutants on its way. Once it reaches the storm drain the water and the 
pollutants it carries is discharged into local waterways.  
 
Untreated runoff is the biggest threat to our nationôs water quality, according to the                    
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. Letôs make the small, important changes that will          
educe that threat and improve water quality and our lives!  

  

Realize What touches the ground enters the wateré.  

 

Northeast Wisconsin Stormwater Consortium 
P.O. Box 1861 Appleton, WI 54912 | 920.915.5767 

wŜƴŜǿƻǳǊǿŀǘŜǊǎΦƻǊƎ 

Use only the        
recommended salt 

amount. Throwing 
down more salt 
will not speed up 

the melting        
process. 



 

 

NORTH FOND DU LAC  

FIRE DEPARTMENT  

! ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ CƛǊŜ /ƘƛŜŦΥ 
 
     ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ƛƴǘƻ нлнмΣ ŀǎ нлнл Ƙŀǎ ƘŀŘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŘƻǿƴǎΦ hǳǊ ǎǘŀũ Ƙŀǎ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ /h±L5-мф ǾŀŎŎƛƴŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 
ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ C5[ /ƻǳƴǘȅ IŜŀƭǘƘ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ 
ǘƘŜ           ǇŀƴŘŜƳƛŎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ǾŀŎŎƛƴŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƻ  
ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΩǎ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŀƴŘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀǎ ƛǘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘ ǘƻ ǎǳŎƘ ŎŀƭƭǎΦ  
 
     ¢ƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ нлнл ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōǳǎƛŜǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ǿƛǘƘΣ мноо ƛƴŎƛŘŜƴǘǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ŀ      
ǎƛƎƴƛŬŎŀƴǘ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƛƴ 9a{ Ŏŀƭƭ ǾƻƭǳƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ /h±L5 ǇŀǝŜƴǘǎ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƴƻǊƳŀƭΦ hǳǊ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ     
ŀƳōǳƭŀƴŎŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ фмм ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΣ ŬǊŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ όŀǎ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŎŜǊǝŬŜŘ ƛƴ ǎǘǊǳŎǘǳǊŀƭ ŬǊŜŬƎƘǝƴƎύ  
ŀƴŘ ŘƻŜǎ ƛƴǘŜǊŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ Ƙƻǎπ
Ǉƛǘŀƭ ǘƻ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ƘƛƎƘŜǊ-ƭŜǾŜƭ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΣ ƴǳǊǎƛƴƎ ƘƻƳŜǎ ƻǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭǘȅ ŎŀǊŜ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘȅΦ  ²Ŝ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜǎŜ     ǘǊŀƴǎǇƻǊǘǎ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ ƻŦ нлмт ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƎǊƻǿ рф҈ ŦǊƻƳ нлмф ǘƻ нлнлΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊ 
ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭ Ŏŀƭƭ ǾƻƭǳƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ 9a{ ōǳŘƎŜǘΦ ²ƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ǎŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ ŀƳōǳƭŀƴŎŜ 
ǎǘŀũŜŘ сл ƘƻǳǊǎ ǇŜǊ ǿŜŜƪ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǎŜŜƴ ƻǳǊ ŬǊŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǝƳŜǎ ƭƻǿŜǊ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ 
ǇǊƻǇŜǊ ǎǘŀŶƴƎ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΦ 
 
     ²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ōŜ ŜǾŀƭǳŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ hŶŎŜ όL{hύ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ ¢ƘŜ bƻǊǘƘ 
CƻƴŘ Řǳ [ŀŎ CƛǊŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŎƭŀǎǎƛŬŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ L{h wŀǝƴƎ ƻŦ 
/ƭŀǎǎ оκо·Φ ¢ƘŜ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΣ ŀƭƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƘŀƴŘ ƛƴ ƘŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ CƻƴŘ Řǳ 
[ŀŎ /ƻǳƴǘȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ bƻǊǘƘ CƻƴŘ Řǳ [ŀŎ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ tǳōƭƛŎ ²ƻǊƪǎ Ƙŀǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ        
ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŀǝƴƎ ƛǎ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ рл҈ ŦƻǊ ŬǊŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴƴŜƭ ŀƴŘ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΤ пл҈ ŦƻǊ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ŀƴŘ 
мл҈ ŦƻǊ ŘƛǎǇŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ŎŀǇŀōƛƭƛǝŜǎΦ  bƻǊǘƘ CƻƴŘ Řǳ [ŀŎ CƛǊŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘǎ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ L{h wŀǝƴƎ ǿŀǎ /ƭŀǎǎ 
пκп· ƛƴ нлмс ŀƴŘ /ƭŀǎǎ р ƛƴ нлммΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ŀƴ ƻōƧŜŎǝǾŜΣ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅǿƛŘŜ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀǎǎƛǎǘǎ 
CƛǊŜ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ōǳŘƎŜǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎΣ ŜǉǳƛǇƳŜƴǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŀǝƴƎ ŘǊƛǾŜǎ 
ǎŜŎǳǊƛƴƎ ƭƻǿŜǊ ŬǊŜ ƛƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ ǇǊŜƳƛǳƳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŀǝƴƎ ōŜŎƻƳŜǎ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜ !ǇǊƛƭ мǎǘΣ 
нлнмΦ  

 
 

Thank you, 
 
Jake Flaherty 
Fire Chief 
North Fond du Lac Fire Department 
jflaherty@nfdl.org 
920-322-6138 
 

mailto:jflaherty@nfdl.org


 

 

The Fire Department did a joint training on January 12th with the 
Van Dyne Fire Department in which crews preformed ice water rescue. 

 

Please remember that when on the ice, it is never 100% safe! 

Crews got the  
opportunity to use  

Ripon Fire Departments 
training tower. 

Fire Department extinguished a  
mobile home fire in November that 
appeared to have started in a back 
bedroom.  
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 Recycling Update 
 
  New in 2021 the Village has contracted with a new company 
for recycling pick up called Harterôs. This change was     
prompted because of a significant increase to our existing    
contract. There will be no change in pick up dates. Contact    
information for Harterôs is (715)446-5400 or toll free          
(888) 804-8556 arfoxvalley@harters.net 
 



 

 


